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THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH

COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 11TH OCTOBER 2010 IN THE

BOARDROOM OF THE FEOFFEES TOWN HALL AT 7.00 PM

Those present:  Parish Councillors Mrs C H Collier, R L Collier, A Davis, D G House, C E Pady, A W H Parr (Chairman), R Turner, C Stone, W Waterworth & N Weldon

Also in attendance: District Councillor Mrs H Parr, one representative of the police,no representative of the press and six members of the public 

In opening the meeting the Chairman congratulated the Colyford Goose Fayre on a very successful event

10/10/1 
 RECEIPT AND APPROVAL OF APOLOGIES:

Cllrs P Arnott & G Stephens, County Cllr S Randall Johnson

10/10/2  
POLICE REPORT

P C Speariett reported that since the September meeting there had been six incidents in the Parish.  Four criminal damage, one burglary, and one theft.  An arrest had been made in connection with the burglary.   The total reported crimes for the year to date was 49 compared to 97 the previous year.  He stated that the Goose Fayre went well with no problems

10/10/3 
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

A member of the public asked why the streets were not keep clean in the Parish, particularly Queen Street.  Agreed to ask EDDC for a schedule of street cleaning.  Stated that Colyford also get very little street sweeping but that the parishioners have organised a self-help group who pick up litter

The issue of car parking charges was also raised

Reported that the hedge near Shells Lane was overhanging the Highway, this had been reported to Highways

10/10/4 
 APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL         MEETINGS HELD ON 13TH SEPTEMBER 2010 

The Minutes of the Parish Council Meetings held on 13th September 2010  were approved and signed as a true record after an amendment to Minute ref. 10/09/5-10/08/13d to read “Cllr Davis advised the Local inquiry to be held on Wednesday 2 February 2011 at Farway Village Hall relates to footpaths in Farway and Southleigh parishes.  Only one Footpath runs along the boundary of Colyton parish.  The inquiry does not relate to the upper Coly footpath between Brinkley bridge and Woodbridge where DCC have completed all the small scale works and two of the four bridges”

10/10/5 
 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

10/06/05  Maroons for Remembrance Day have been sourced.  Mr K Jones to be contacted to set off maroons

10/09/5-10/08/9 Re-alignment of Car park, no response from EDDC

10/10/6
   REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR  


County Councillor not present, no report

 10/10/7
REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR

Cllr Mrs Parr stated that EDDC needed to save £1.8m and residents must decide what services they want, such as street sweeping. Some parishes may like to take on the responsibility for some services and adjust their precepts accordingly. She urged Councillors to attend the Delegated Planning session, stating that 90% of applications were decided by delegation.  Agreed that EDDC be asked how much is spent on Street Cleaning and flower beds in Colyton so that the Parish Council could consider if it was viable to take on  these services


10/10/8 
REECE STRAWBRIDGE CENTRE

Mr Mann reported that the upstairs was being fully used.  Downstairs work was now proceeding.  An open day for businesses had not been very successful.  The Youth Club was operating two nights a week out of the Youth Bus and it was hoped that they would be using the building in 3-4 weeks.  The Leader of DCC was visiting the building later in the month

10/10/9  
HIGHWAY MATTERS:



a  Lengthsman will be in the Parish 2-15 December 2010

b  Road Closure Notice, Coly Road, Colyton

  Coly Road to Courtenay Drive 1-3 November for resurfacing

c  Copy of logged report for September received

(Noted Heathayne Bars post and tubular rail fence to be erected but may have to wait until next year for funding)

d Road Closure Notice – Colyton/Shute parishes

Blind Lane, Shute – closed until 31-03-2012 due to storm damage

e  Various potholes reported. Pipe blocked at Four Cross Elms causing water to run over road

all 

10/10/10  
REPORTS FROM MEETINGS ATTENDED

DALC AGM attended by Cllr R Collier.  Reported no rise in subscriptions this year.

Guest speaker was James Derounian who spoke on Local Councillors as Community Developers.  

10/10/11 
 CORRESPONDENCE:
a  EDDC Information Event Tuesday 9 November at Knowle

    An event for all local councillors and interested members of the public to find out more about how and what services are provided by EDDC. Staff will man information points and displays. Afternoon session 2.30pm-5.00pm for general public, but councillors may attend.  Evening session for Town & Parish Councillors 6.00pm-8.00pm

b  EDDC Town “Stand” for prospective candidates

At the above afternoon event there will be a stand to provide information to prospective Town & Parish Council candidates. Councillors will man the stand

c  Colyford Memorial Hall

To celebrate completion of the current phase of work at the hall there will be an Open Day on Wednesday 27 October from 2.00-5.00pm Councillors invited, 

d  EDDC

Advising that Dolphin Street toilets are to be refurbished shortly. Locking gates are to be installed

e  East Devon Volunteer Support Agency

East Devon Forum and  AGM Thursday 21 October at Ottery St Mary

f  Application for additional inscription  Grave JH50

Cyril Leslie Hollick, approved


g  East Devon Citizens Advice Bureau

Asking for financial support for their work, deferred to Finance Committee

h  Colyton Benefice

Remembrance Sunday Service 14 November 2010 at 10.50am

Wreath laying will be on Thursday 11 November before the two minutes silence at 11am

j  Application for Memorial for Henrietta Arrowsmith

Cremation plot, approved

10/10/12
FINANCE

a
Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held 27th September 2010 (Appendix J) were noted.

b
Accounts presented and agreed for payment

Cheque No 2851  Veolia ES UK Ltd. Rubbish Collection £82.24 plus VAT £14.39

£96.63

Cheque No 2852  Cash – Toiler cleaner 4 weeks 
£100.00

**Cheque No 2853  The Garden Shop, bin bags £15.94 plus VAT £2.78


£18.72

***Cheque No 2854  Mrs C Collier, postage £25.50, cleaning materials £4.29………………………
………………………………….£29.79

** Cllr N Weldon declared an interest


*** Cllr Mrs C Collier declared an interest

c
Agreed to keep toilets open until end of October 

10/10/13
PLANNING:
a
Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held 27th September 2010 (Appendix K) were noted.

b
Planning Applications

10/1613/FUL  Colyford Common, Colyford Road
Alterations to existing pedestrian access to create vehicular access for EDDC

Recommend refusal on grounds of highway safety. 

The Parish Council have concerns about the roadside parking, speed of traffic entering the village and the unsighted and dangerous junction of Popes Lane

10/2027/TRE  Southdown, Whitwell Lane, Colyford

1 x Oak 30% crown reduction for Mr P Spiers

Deferred to Planning Committee Meeting

c
Planning Decisions 

10/1583/FUL Yeomans Acre, Swan Hill Road, Colyford

Sub-division of hotel to create separate dwelling and guesthouse with owners accommodation, including extensions and alterations

Grant of Conditional Planning Permission

d
LDF Core Strategy, Preferred Approach

Still being circulated – To be discussed at November meeting

c
Correspondence

Planning Presentations  - Three meetings to be held at Knowle, members wishing to attend to forward names to Clerk

It was noted that a section of hedge had been removed at Harepath Hill Road although planning permission has not been granted

10/10/14
AMENITIES:
a
Positioning of holly tree in memory of Kenneth Barker, 

Cllr Pady to meet family at Picnic Site to agree position for tree

b
Seat at The Elms, Colyford, Streetscene state that this is a DCC site not EDDC so they would not provide seat.  Could possibly be replaced with spare seat at the Council store.

c 
Cllr Pady asked if the flower beds at Colyford, Hillhead and Playing Field should be left empty for the winter or planted.  Proposed by Cllr House seconded by Cllr R Collier that we should plant with winter bedding, agreed.

d
Reported that Axe Vale Conservation Society were holding a working party at the Community Woodland on 6th November.  Agreed that we should ask them to be partners in the running of the site

e
The new part-time gardener had made a good start with an Autumn tidy up, he would be helping with the planting of laurels by the recycling banks

10/10/15
PEACE MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELD
An informal meeting with representatives of the Council, Playing Field Management Committee and Reece Strawbridge Trustees had been held to discuss overall plans for the future development of the site.  Good progress had been made  and a further meeting would be held to take forward ideas and formulate a plan for 106 funding

10/10/16
OTHER MATTERS AT THE DISCRETION OF THE CHAIRMAN

The Chairman reported that a provisional date for the election for the Parish Council vacancy was 25th November.  

The Chairman stated that the position of  Clerk to the Council and pay and conditions was to be discussed this to be taken into Committee due to the sensitive nature of discussions

Cllr Pady proposed that this matter be dealt with in Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972) the public, including the press be excluded from the discussion as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest be reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, ie employment of Clerk.  This was seconded by Cllr Stone and carried

Cllr Dais had drawn up a copy of standing orders, this would be emailed to all Councillors.

0/10/17
DATE OF FUTURE MEETINGS


October Finance, Planning Committee meetings 25th October at 7.00pm


Full Parish Council Meeting 8th November 2010 at 7.00pm

10/10/18
IN COMMITTEE


One further item for discussion, Land at Stafford Common


Cllr R L Collier proposed that these matters be dealt with in Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972) the public, including the press be excluded from the discussion as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, ie legally sensitive matters. This was seconded by Cllr Stone and agreed

The Council then went into Committee
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11th October 2010


